REPORT OF DISTRICT COUNCILLOR TO PARISH COUNCIL MEETING August 2017
Firstly the Highways Tour took place on 18th July. I found the Highways Officers to be very supportive and although at the start of the Tour they had not heard of our Neighbourhood Plan, they definitely knew about it by the end of the Tour and were going to get copies to read and familiarise themselves with. Much of the works identified has been completed. The lines in the village car park remain not done, but the Area Highways Engineer has e-mailed me to say that it will be completed.

In the village various issues have been identified such as inconsiderate parking, lack of green space maintenance and abandoned cars (some of which are actually not abandoned, just parked for some time. They are taxed and insured and not parked illegally). On the Highways Tour a caravan was spotted in Lockyers Way which is abandoned. There has been an ongoing “debate” as to whether this should be dealt with by PDC or Aster Housing Association. I am pleased to report that at last, it has been identified as being the responsibility of Aster who are now taking action to get this caravan emptied of its contents (black bags of rubbish which usually the owner of the caravan flytips in the dead of night and then starts again) and the caravan removed. There is also a very dead tree which appears to be on Aster land so this is being dealt with together with a damaged fence.

The PDC Audit and Governance Committee held its meeting on 25th July where it was confirmed that we hope to achieve a balanced budget for the financial year 2018/19. Since my election in May 2015, this particular financial year has been flagged up as being a very difficult year with a much larger amount being cut by central government so considerably more savings needed which would necessitate using reserves. By sheer hard work (mainly in Public Health and Planning departments) and new income generation ideas put forward from PDC staff it seems now that the reserves can remain untouched and the council can achieve a neutral budget. This is a really good result for such a small council and means that some ambitious projects such as Dorset Green can continue without cutbacks.

PDC held its full Council meeting on Tuesday 8th August, one of a few councils who does not take a Summer Recess, business very much as usual. The Public Participation time was extended to allow a packed gallery to have its opinions aired on a number of subjects (local plan consultation process, affordable housing, conservation areas, national park to name a few). The agenda was light. There was one urgent matter involving representation on Synergy Housing Association governing board.

Nitrogen mitigation measures have been the subject of meetings with various affected parish councils on the western edge of the Purbeck area with good discussions and positive outcomes all round. This is yet another success in Purbeck’s lone stand against the loss of agricultural land to development.

The main issue I have dealt with has been lots of complaints about the Festivals being held in and around our village. I have to say that I have great sympathy with some complainants, but there have been many complainants who have complained about these events with total untruths. There are also a great many villagers who have enjoyed attending these events. Four PDC officers have been in attendance at these events and a Noise Abatement Order has been served on one organiser. I am pleased to note that the Licensing Officer has been invited to attend the October Parish Council meeting. He is very “hands on” and has plans to continue the sorting out of this highly contentious issue, which it is foreseen will only increase.
Future Dorset (9 councils to 2 unitary authorities) has not been given a Secretary of State decision and the earliest opportunity now will be in September. It seems that no matter which way Sajid Javid decides there will not be time to put any necessary joint working arrangements into place unless the current term of office for councillors is extended for a further year meaning a local election in May 2020 not May 2019.  He does have the powers to do this but this will also need to be another decision made.

As usual I am happy to answer questions or listen to any suggestions on my report.
